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December 11, 2013

Charlene S. Fitch, P.E.

Solid Waste Management Program
Department of Natural Resources
P.O. Box 176

Jefferson City, MO 65101-0176

Re: Construction Permit Application, Proposed Ameren Missouri Labadie Energy Center Utility
Waste Landfill, Franklin County

Dear Ms. Fitch:

On behalf of Ameren Missouri, enclosed please find one (1) original and four (4) copies of Ameren
Missouri’s Construction Permit Application (CPA) Labadie Energy Center Ultility Waste Landfill dated
November 2013, along with related plan sheets and requested application fee of two thousand dollars
($2,000). Upon timely approval of the CPA and issuance of a construction permit by the Missouri
Department of Natural Resources (MDNR's) Solid Waste Management Program, Ameren Missouri
intends to construct a utility waste landfill at its Labadie Energy Center in Franklin County, Missouri.

The enclosed CPA conforms in all material requests with Ameren Missouri's prior permit application dated
January 29, 2013 and amended February 7, 2013, and revised August 6, 2013. This prior permit
application was withdrawn on October 27, 2013 to reflect additional groundwater monitoring wells
requested by Franklin County and this submittal reflects those additional monitoring well locations.

By separate letter, Franklin County (the “County”) will confirm, as it has previously, that the UWL design
reflected in the CPA conforms to all applicable local planning and zoning requirements. It is our
understanding that Franklin County will also provide to MDNR, Ameren Missouri's November 18, 2013
responses to comments of the County’s Independent Registered Engineer. (The CPA has been revised
to incorporate, as applicable, certain of such responses.) Lastly, as previously indicated by MDNR, we
understand that your staff will expedite review of this revised and resubmitted CPA with the primary focus
on the new or revised components of the application, while reviewing other application components
primarily to verify that such elements have not changed. So as to facilitate that process, Ameren Missouri
has met with your staff to review the CPA prior to its filing.

Please contact either Paul Pike of my staff at (314) 554-288 or Craig Giesmann, Managing Supervisor,
Hydro Engineer at (314) 957-3407 (project manager of the Labadie UWL), if you have any questions
regarding the foregoing.

Sincerely,

. Sod P e

Michael L. Menne

cc:  Mr. Joe Feldman, P.E., Franklin County 400 East Locust Street, Room 003A, Union, Missouri
63064-1862 w/enclosure

poD1 Chouteau PVEMUE St Louis, MO 631666149 Ameren.com
' : SCHEDULE CJG-ST1






